
                         

Christ Church Cathedral 

and St Peter’s Hamilton 
                52 Church Street, Newcastle 

                                                                 148 Denison Street, Hamilton 
Welcome to worship today, especially all who are visiting                                                            

Services Today 
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton  
Preacher: The Reverend Gary Atherton   

10.00am: Choral Eucharist  
 Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton   
Preacher: The Reverend Gary Atherton   

6.00pm:  Choral Evensong 
Officiant: The Reverend Stephen Williams 

Preacher: The Right Reverend Dr Peter Stuart 
You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/


 
Dear Parish Family 
 

There is no pastoral this week as Dean Katherine has been unwell. 
 
With my thanks and prayers,  
Dean Katherine 
Ps: Please share this email with others who would like to hear news of the parish.  
To receive our weekly mailings, please contact the Cathedral Office 
cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au to be placed on the email or mail out list. 
 

                                            
 

 

Prophet Amos cries out: “But let justice roll on like a river, righteousness like a 
never-failing stream!” (Amos 5: 24) and so we are called to join the river of 
justice and peace, to take up climate and ecological justice, and to speak out 
with and for communities most impacted by climate injustice and the loss of 
biodiversity.  
As the people of God, we must work together on behalf of all Creation, as part 
of that mighty river of peace and justice. 
Join us at Evensong through September to celebrate the Season of Creation. 

 
 

Today’s flowers in the Cathedral have been kindly donated by- 
 

LYNETTE RUSSELL in thanksgiving for the 
many blessings given to her. 

 
 
 
 
 

   
 

mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au


 
 
 

Music this Sunday 
 

 
 

  8am - Eucharist 

            Hymns – 160, 125, 583, 641 
Gerard Nicholls (organ) 
  
    10am - Choral Eucharist 
            Introit for Transfiguration (Banney)     
            Setting - Communion Service in F (Sumsion) 
            Psalm 105: 1-6, 23-26 
            Anthem – Tantum Ergo (Banney) 
            Hymns - 160, 125, 583, 641 
Gerard Nicholls (organ) 
  
    6pm - Evensong for New Guinea Martyrs 
            Preces and Responses - Smith 
            Third Service (Moore) 
            Anthem - Day by day (How) 
            Psalm 63 
            Hymns – 618, 459(ii), 351 
Gerard Nicholls (organ) 

 
 

 
 
 

                             Bach By Dark - Cancellation of Concerts 3 and 4 

Due to circumstances beyond our control, we are sorry to advise that 
Bach By Dark concerts 3 and 4 have been cancelled. We apologise for any 
inconvenience caused by this, and Subscription ticket holders will receive 
a refund. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 

How to spot a scam 
 
ScamWatch  (https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/) offers helpful guidance on 
screening unusual messages you might receive.  
 
A text may be a scam if it asks you: 
 

▪ to take immediate action 

▪ make a payment or transfer money 

▪ click on a link or call a number 

▪ to log in to an online account with a username, password or other 

personal information 

There is often a sense of urgency in these texts, so watch out if they claim: 
 

▪ you or your accounts have been hacked or involved in fraud 

▪ there’s a problem with payments or deliveries 

▪ a lack of action will lead to a cancelled service or a charge or fine 

 
If you believe you have received a scam text message, do not engage with it. 
Instead, submit a report to ScamWatch to alert authorities and help prevent 
others from falling victim.  
 

https://www.scamwatch.gov.au/


   

New Guinea Martyrs 
 

 
Window, St Peter’s Eastern Hill 

 
 

Join us at Evensong on Sunday to give thanks for the witness of the 
 New Guinea Martyrs, and to also give thanks for the faithful support of the 
work of ABM by Jennifer and Howard Benson, as they are awarded with the 

Coaldrake Medal from ABM. 
 

A little about the New Guinea Martyrs: 
Eight missionaries and two Papuan martyrs died at the hands of Japanese 
invaders in 1942. The first Protestant missionaries to Papua New Guinea were 
sent by the London Missionary Society in 1870. Anglican missionaries reached 
New Guinea in 1891. In 1898 the Anglican Diocese of Papua New Guinea was 
established and remained a missionary diocese of the Church of England in 
Australia until 1977, when an autonomous Anglican province, the Church of the 
Province of Papua New Guinea, was established. During World War II Christian 
missionaries and the natives of New Guinea suffered greatly from the Japanese 
invaders. The martyrs of New Guinea are commemorated in the calendar of the 
church year on September 2nd. 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Support the Anglican Church in  
Papua New Guinea to Equip its People 

 
This year, ABM AID’s Martyrs Appeal seeks to raise funds for much-
needed parish-level training conducted by the Anglican Church of 
Papua New Guinea. 
 
By supporting ABM AID’s 2023 Martyrs Appeal, much-needed training 
in the Anglican Alliance’s Agents of Change course will take place in 
Anglican parishes across Papua New Guinea. This course gives people 
skills and knowledge to undertake locally led development. The 
church wants to train people in their parishes, people like Esther, for 
the development challenges the church faces in the 21st century. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

   The FRIENDS of the UNIVERSITY of NEWCASTLE  
                                   present the 
                    

          2023 Book Fair Sept 09-16 
                   Sat & Sun 10am – 5pm 
                   Mon t0 Fri 10am – 4pm 
 
                               The Great Hall 
  The University of Newcastle, Callagan Campus 
                                    0409 325 979  
 



 
 

 

               A CALL TO ALL KNITTERS AND CRAFT PEOPLE  
As mentioned in the notices on Sunday, we 
have been extremely fortunate that a 
group known as Warm Blankets for 
Everyone have kindly included the 
Cathedral Outreach Programme as one of 
their charities.  This group create beautiful 
rugs etc., from off cuts of fabric and left 
over balls of wool for the needy.  If you 
have off cuts of non-shinny fabric, non-
stretch, old school uniforms, cotton, 
denim etc. old blankets, polar fleece and 
balls of wool you no longer require the 
Community Lunch team would greatly 
appreciate these items.   

A box can be found near our sock box in the Narthex of the Cathedral or at St Peter’s 
or we can collect from you and these items will be delivered to Belmont for this 
valuable service.   

 

Electronic Giving 

If you are one of the very generous people who donate electronically 
to the Cathedral, sometimes this needs to be “reset” with your 
financial institute. Several people have dropped off not knowing 
there was an issue with their bank. 

 
 

 

Restoration Walk Pavers 
There is still space available if you would like to 

place a “memorial” paver in the 
 Restoration Walk. 

Maybe for an anniversary, to celebrate a birth 
or to remember your beloved furry friend. Pavers are $330 and 

you can order through the office on 49292052. 
 
 
 



 

  

                            Donations for Flowers 

 
To donate flowers in memory of a loved                                                                                                                            
one or as a thank-offering, please advise 

Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 
 and place your donation in an envelope 
listing the date for display and include a 

message and place in the wall safe. 
               

                            Flowers are required for September 10, 17                               
and October 1, 15, 22 and 29. 

 
                                                                        

                                CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY LUNCHES 
The Cathedral Community Lunches Program continues to offer a hot meal 

every second Sunday at 12.30pm from the Horbury Hunt Hall. 
Thank you to the dedicated volunteers who are ensuring this important 

outreach program            continues to operate.  

The next Community Lunch will be  Sunday 10 September 
 

With winter and these very cold nights it is a great 
time to donate a pair of socks to the homeless! 

 Please donate your
where you see this sign. 

   
Please remember if you can spare a little food for the CCC pantry and 

Samaritans it would be hugely appreciated. 



        
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Newcastle Cathedral mainly music is a fun 
group for children aged 0 to 5 years and 
their parents or carers. Each session 
incorporates action songs and games that 
help to develop gross and fine motor skills, 
language and creativity.  

The cost is $5 per family –your first                  
session is free! 

10:00am to 11:30 every Thursday during school terms in the Cathedral.  
 

 

                               Stewardship  
Thank you for your ongoing faithful financial support of the mission and ministry of 
the parish. With no opportunities for additional fund raising, your giving is greatly 
appreciated. In this time, the best way to exercise our stewardship, to support the 
work of the parish, is through electronic giving. Our stewardship is an expression of 
our thankfulness to God, offering as we have received. 
Name: Electronic Giving Account BSB:  705-077 Account: 00040917 
(please include   all 8 digits) Please include your Initial & Surname in the reference line, if 
required. Please ask the sidespersons at the Cathedral or St Peter’s if you would like a 
set of stewardship envelopes. If you would like information on how you can contribute 
to the Music Fund, Missions, and other ministries, please contact the parish office so 
we can share those details with you. Thank you for your generosity, which supports 
ministry now and in the future. 
 

EUCHARISTS at CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL 

and ST PETER’S HAMILTON 

 

CATHEDRAL 

8.00am and 10.00am 

                        Monday – Friday 8.30am 

 

ST PETER’S  

Tuesday and Thursday 11.00am  

 

 



 

  
 

 
 

  

 
 

SERVICES DURING THE WEEK IN THE CATHEDRAL 
All services in the St Christopher Chapel. Please enter through the transept doors. 

 

 
Monday 4 September  

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am – Eucharist 

 
The Rev’d Gary Atherton  

 
Tuesday 5 September 

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 
The Rev’d Dr Julia Perry 

 
Wednesday 6 

September 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 

8.30am - Eucharist 

 
The Bishop 

 
Thursday 7 September 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am - Eucharist  The Rev’d Mel Nelson 

 
Friday 8 September   

 

8.00am - Morning Prayer 
8.30am – Eucharist The Dean  

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 10 September 2023 
AT THE CATHEDAL  

Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
8.00am: Eucharist 

Presider: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  

10.00am: Choral Eucharist  
 Presider: The Reverend Gary Atherton   

Preacher: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
6.00pm:  Choral Evensong 

Officiant: The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
Preacher: TBC 



 
 

ONLINE SERVICES THIS WEEK 
The Weekly and mid-week Eucharists and the Morning and Evening offices 

continue to          be distributed online via You Tube and Facebook  
We encourage you to share these resources widely during this time. 

You Tube: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/ 

 
Monday 4 September 

 
6.00am  
 

 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer  
 

 
Tuesday 5 September 
 

 
6.00am 
 

 
The Reverend Nicole Baldwin 

 
Wednesday 6 

September 
 

 
6.00am  
 
 

 
Archdeacon Arthur Copeman  

 

Thursday 7 September 
 

 
6.00am  
 
 

 
The Reverend Amanda Brockwell 

 
Friday 8 September 

 

Birth BVM 

 
6.00am 
 

 
The Reverend Canon Andrew Eaton  

 
Saturday 9 September 
 

 
6.00am  
 
 

 
The Reverend Angella Peverell 

 We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all. 

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and all clergy, 
staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as working with children 
checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where survivors of abuse experience care 

and support. For a confidential discussion, please call or email the  

Director of Professional Standards 1800 774 945    
dps@newcastleanglican.org.au   or  survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au 

 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCXyas2uhJUNOnDetOpPdUOg
https://www.facebook.com/christchurchcathedralnewcastle/
mailto:dps@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:survivorsupport@newcastleanglican.org.au


 

CLERGY 

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE 
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  
0407 201 693 

PRIEST AT ST PETER’S, HAMILTON 
148 Denison Street 

The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 
katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
Associate Priest - Monday and Tuesday 

The Reverend Gary Atherton 
associate priest @newcastlecathedral.org.au   0458 498 679 

 

                                              OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 
Ph: 4929 2052 

OFFICE HOURS:   Tue-Thurs: 9.30am–4.00pm,  Fri: 9.30am-1.00pm 

Office Administrator:  Sharon Dyett 
 

                                              STAFF 

Dean’s Verger:  Matthew Whatson  

verger@newcastlecathedral.org.au  

Director of Music:  David Banney 
music@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Family Ministry Co-ordinator:  Veronica Butcher 
  familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au   

                                            WARDENS 

People’s:  Peter Smith, Graham Vimpani 

 
 

 
 
 
 

                                                                                 
@Newycathedral 

mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au
mailto:cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au
http://www.newcastlecathedral.org.au/
mailto:familyministry@newcastlecathedral.org.au

